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State Officials Meet to Form Compact Addressing Education Needs of Military Children

(PHOENIX, Ariz.) – Representatives from 11 states met in Phoenix this week to establish operating guidelines and bylaws for the Interstate Compact on Educational Opportunity for Military Children, an interstate agreement that addresses common problems affecting military students because of frequent moves and deployments.

(NAME) of (AFFILIATION) represented (STATE) at the meeting.
According to officials, the average military student faces transition challenges more than twice during high school, and most military children will attend six to nine different school systems from kindergarten to 12th grade. Those challenges include transfer of school records, graduation requirements, extracurricular activities, entrance and exit testing, kindergarten and first grade entrance requirements and the power of custodial parents while parents are deployed. 

The new compact commission deals with these issues, as well as compact enforcement, administration, finances, communications, data sharing and training. 

The compact, developed by The Council of State Governments, through its National Center for Interstate Compacts, in cooperation with the U.S. Department of Defense, was enacted by 11 states this year. Those states are Arizona, Colorado, Connecticut, Delaware, Florida, Kansas, Kentucky, Michigan, Missouri, North Carolina and Oklahoma. States signing to the compact agree to work collectively with other compact states to create uniform standards of practice to deal with issues facing military children.

The inaugural meeting on the compact held Oct. 27-29 gave representatives from those states an opportunity to discuss bylaws, a financial structure and interim rules. Members also elected officers and developed and assigned committees.

The commission elected Cheryl Walker, superintendent of Fountain-Fort Carson School District in Colorado, as chairperson; Joey Strickland, director of the Arizona Department of Veterans Affairs, as vice chair; and Brad Neuenswander, director of school finance with the Kansas Department of Education, as treasurer. Members also formed the executive and rules committees.

Kentucky state Rep. Bob Damron, who served as interim presiding officer during the meeting, applauded the work of the commission. “The meeting was extremely successful and as a result of the commission’s hard work and tremendous beginning, the future of military kids has improved significantly,” he said.

Keith A. Scott, director of CSG’s National Center for Interstate Compacts, was also pleased with the progress made by commission members. “They have shown great promise and have already demonstrated their resolve to take their responsibilities seriously and to accomplish good things for military families,” he said.

Work to develop the compact began in October 2006, when CSG convened an advisory group and formed a drafting team to identify the issues the compact will resolve upon enactment. By 2007, the groups completed the draft bill, which was presented to state legislators in December.

For more information, contact Keith Scott at kscott@csg.org or at 859-244-8247.
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